
From: Naomi Torfin <torfinccf@gmail.com>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 9/11/2012 9:10:35 PM
Subject: Re: Information on Strategic Development Council and the SC Family Care Center

Christian, 

UWASC is having a board meeting that day, so the office will be filled with people. 

I am a big fan of coffee if you want to meet at Immaculate Consumption or Starbucks. I'll even buy the 
muffins. 

Otherwise I can come to your office or I can look at some other options. 

Naomi 


Sent from my iPhone

On Sep 11, 2012, at 3:58 PM, "Soura, Christian" <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov> wrote:


I can come out to Arbor Lake, if that's where you are.


CLS


 

From: Naomi Torfin [mailto:torfinccf@gmail.com] 

Sent: Tuesday, September 11, 2012 03:49 PM

To: Soura, Christian 

Subject: Re: Information on Strategic Development Council and the SC Family Care Center 

 

Friday works great for me.  How about 2:00? Where would you like to meet? 

Naomi Torfin
 
Executive Director
 
Children Come First
 

United Way Association of South Carolina
 
400 Arbor Lake Drive, Suite B-500
 
Columbia, SC 29223
 
Phone: 803.549.2337
 
torfinccf@gmail.com

http://www.scchildrencomefirst.org
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We can't solve problems by using the same kind of thinking we used when we created them.
 
                                     ---Albert Einstein

On Sep 11, 2012, at 3:21 PM, Soura, Christian wrote:

                How does this Friday afternoon look…or next Friday morning?  Do either of those work on your 
end?
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Naomi Torfin [mailto:torfinccf@gmail.com] 
Sent: Thursday, September 06, 2012 11:29 AM
 
To: Soura, Christian
 
Subject: Re: Information on Strategic Development Council and the SC Family Care Center
 
Christian,
 
I can be available any time. Please send me a date, time, and location that is convenient for you.
 
Naomi
 

Sent from my iPhone

On Sep 6, 2012, at 11:06 AM, "Soura, Christian" <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

                Thanks, this is helpful.  Is there a time next week or the week after when we could 
get together?  We’re starting to pull together the FY 2013-14 Executive Budget, and I’m trying 
to organize my thinking about how we approach some of the early childhood issues.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Naomi Torfin
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